Dear Parent/Carer,

| hope you enjoy reading our summer newsletter which, as always,
delivers a ‘flavour’ of life at Lliswerry to you. Once again it
highlights not only the many different activities that take place in
school alongside our ‘normal’ teaching and learning, but also the
ambition, belief, determination and resilience of so many of our
amazing learners. Every time | read our newsletters | am in awe of
our learners and staff, who do so much to make our school such a
special learning community.

We have now reached the summer break of course and |, like many
parents, carers and learners, will be waiting with excitement (and
undoubtedly a little nervousness) for our GCSE and A Level results
days. It is always one of my favourite times of the year, when we
get to see our learners reaping the rewards for their hard work in
the form of the qualifications they have gained. However, as |
always say to Year 11 learners and Sixth Formers, the most
important thing is not the grade you get (as good as that might be)
but in knowing that you did your very best — which is all any of us
can ask. Looking ahead to September I’'m also already looking
forward to welcoming back all of our learners in September and
particularly to welcoming the current Year 6 learners, who will be
making the exciting move from primary to secondary school here
at Lliswerry.




As we move further into the new Autumn term in September we will
be continuing to evaluate all aspects of our provision and doing our
utmost to ensure that your child has the best learning experiences
possible. Once again this term we have been visited by staff from
other schools on numerous occasions, for them to see how we do
things here and to enable them to speak to key members of our staff
who lead on important aspects of school life. This is a compliment of
course and reflects positively on the school culture of doin
everything we can ‘to improve, not prove’. Our school mission
statement states that we want to be the best school in Wales and,
whilst we know that this is a challenging ambition indeed, we will
continue to do everything we can to get there because that is what
we believe your child deserves.

| would like to thank you all for your support once again this year
and to wish you all a safe and enjoyable summer break.

Best wishes,

N Davies
Headteacher
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